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The International Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, Trans, and Intersex Association (ILGA) remind us that same-sex 

relationships are still banned in many countries across the African continent. The ILGA note that out of 54 African 

countries, only 22 do not criminalise homosexuality and/or same-sex attraction. In some countries in Africa, 

homosexuality is punishable by death. In Nigeria, 47 men were arrested at a private birthday party at a hotel.  Police 

said they were initiated into a gay club.  The men said they attended a birthday party. In October 2019, sixteen young 

gay men in Uganda were arrested for participating in “Let’s Walk Uganda”.  The more these arrests trend in the media, 

the more they endorse laws outlawing same sex relationships in these contexts; and the more they foster hate speech 

and hate crimes on homosexual-identifying citizens from religious and political leaders who support the criminalisation 

of same sex attraction.  

South Africa is one of the 22 countries in Africa that does not criminalise homosexuality.  Although homosexuality is 

unbanned in South Africa and the 21 other African countries where it is not criminalised, LGBTQ+ communities still 

experience daily stigma, social discrimination and, at times, severe violence because of their sexual orientation and 

gender identities in their different contexts. For LGBTQ+ people in South Africa, for instance, the past two years were 

very difficult. In 2021, according to various media reports, 24 people had been murdered in bias-driven attacks.  

Despite South Africa’s constitution supporting human rights, and legalising same sex marriage, there are still murders, 

hate crimes and hate speech towards LGBTQ+ people.

The Department of Communication Science invites you to  
a research seminar 

Prof Christo P Cilliers

https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_MWU0ZTc1NTUtYWNmYS00NTVkLTk0YmItOTdjMDM5MTZhOGQy%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22ca9a8b8c-3ea3-4799-a43e-5510398e7a3b%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%2299da01f8-8530-4017-93f9-a82045533b18%22%7d

